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Hello Sandy 
.. 

Happy Thanksgiving! 

 

http://your.website.address.here/


  

 
 

A Message from our President.... 

Dear NVTA Members- 

 

The holiday season approaches us quickly and we should remind 

ourselves of the importance of family and friends, but also of exercise. 

 

You may find yourself pulled in many directions, but remember that tennis 

is a "lifetime sport" and the sport is good for our body, health, minds ...and 

... our soul!   

 

We are reminded daily on how "fragile" life is, and a recent incident on our 

very own courts hit home with us. We are hoping that with year end 

closing in on each of us, that there is a need to "donate" ... that we can 

look to someone, our members or friends of members, for a monetary 

donation to support the purchase of an Automated External Defibrillator (AED) for our 

Clubhouse.  An AED is a medical device that analyzes the heart's rhythm.  If necessary, if delivers 

an electrical shock, known as defibrillation, which helps the heart re-establish an effective 

rhythm.  As some of you may know, use of an AED saved the life of a tennis player on the La 

Cantera courts. 

 

If you are interested in donating to this great cause, or you would like to purchase an AED for our 

Clubhouse or know someone who would, please contact Ericka Iten at 602.686.8338. 

 

On behalf of the Board of Directors, I wish you and your families a Happy Thanksgiving 

holiday.  May you enjoy the time with family and friends ... and... on the tennis court! 

 

Happy Holidays!  See you on the court! 

  

Ericka 



Welcome New Members! 

New Members: 
      

Randy Allen     randyallen3031@yahoo.com 

Isriz Balase      isriz.balase@pbitennis.com 

Kip Clark          kwccs@att.net 

 

 

 ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS: 

  

  Full-year membership for individuals is ONLY $100.  

  Full-year membership for family is ONLY $125.  

  One-team membership is $50, for the first team. Full membership required afterwards.  

  Join or renew now for the full year and play on multiple teams!  

  

This is a 100% Volunteer organization! Membership dues go towards maintaining our club.  

 

Please send your check to NVTA, PO Box 2225, Napa, CA 94558, drop off your check with Izzy at 

NVTA clubhouse or go to the NVTA website to pay via PayPal: napatennis.org 

  
Your NVTA Membership Dues is tax-deductible. NVTA is a 501(3)c non-profit-- Don't forget to include 

this donation on your taxes in April. 

  

****If you are having difficulty seeing all the great photos in our newsletter, please be sure to 

click on"Display Images" on your computer.****  

Captain's Corner 

All Players Must be NVTA Members  

Please make sure all your team members are current NVTA members and have paid their annual 

dues.  

Reserving Courts for Matches 

Captains: PLEASE email  Isriz, our court scheduler, of cancelled matches so he can take the match 

off the calendar. It is inconvenient for other captains and  NVTA members who check the 

calendar to see if matches are scheduled. Twice this week, two captains asked for courts for 

make up matches but neither had notified Victoria that they didn't need the courts for the 

originally scheduled match.  

 

Please be considerate of your fellow captains and all NVTA members. 
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Quick Tennis Links 

NVTA Website    

Court Scheduler 

USTA Norcal 

SNMWTL - Sonoma, Napa, Marin League 

ATP Tour 

WTA Tour 

Napa Parks and Rec 

Isriz Balase, NVTA Head Pro 

USTA News -- 55+ Women Went to Nationals! 

 
Captain Victoria O'Donnell Reports-- 

The women's 55+ 6.0 A team went to Nationals in Surprise, AZ on October 21-23. Nine members 

of the team were able to go to the National Championships, all but one player. Jane Matijasic was 

a valuable team member but injured her knee so wasn't able to make the trip. 

 

We had a marvelous time, despite the heat. We played twice each day for two days and it was 

between 95° and 100°. These women were outstanding and played very, very well, coming in 

second in our flight. We lost our last match in tie breakers. 

 

Although we weren't winners, we felt as though we had won. All of the women we played against 

were very nice and everyone had a great time. We were honored for good sportsmanship five 

time. A very successful trip to Nationals. 

 

Pictured are (left to right) Teresa Levin, Ingrid Swenson, Peggy Smith, Colette Gell, Victoria 

O'Donnell, Yvonne Bell, Patti Tyler, Carmen Contreras, and Jacynthe Hamel. 
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USTA News -- 55+ 7.0 Mixed in Playoffs 

Captain Hunter Hollingsworth Reports-- 

 

Our 55 Mxd 7.0 B team will be in playoffs.  Captain:  Hunter Hollingsworth, Co-Captain:  Tony 

Kelly  
 

We are currently in 2nd place, and look forward to finishing the season Saturday, if it stays dry. 

Having won most of our matches 3-0, we are anticipating a strong showing for post season play. 

 

My first time as captain has been a pleasure, thanks to our fabulous team:  Jeremy Benson, 

Gordon Francis, Kirk Geyer, Jacythe Hamel, Marty Hinds, Don Hirsohn, Lynette Hunt, Steve 

Janeck, David Koch, Marc Levin, Teresa Levin, Deniece Mailloux, Jim Rose, Sharon Rose, Lisa 

Smith and Terri Somers. 

Izzy's Insights 

Izzy's Insights 

 

I would like to start off my initial segment in the NVTA newsletter, with how we 

all start out a point in tennis. The serve and the return are the most important 

shots in tennis, whether you play singles or doubles. 

  

What is the purpose behind the serve and return? The answer is not: "hit 

them as hard as I can!" Depending on your opponent's level, the answer may 

not simply be "Just get it in." 

  

Think about your serve in a sense of two ends of a 

landscape. On one side is lots of risk with potential 

reward by hitting your serve harder, closer to the lines, 

and perhaps with more spin. On the other end is laying 

the ball in their for your opponent to do as they please 

and put them in the offensive position; little risk and 

potential problems. How do you determine where on 

this continuum you should be? Let's go through some 

helpful ways to think about your serve in terms of risk 

and return. 

  

1.  What percentage of double faults am I ok with if 

it means X number of unreturned serves? Accepting more risk in your 

game also means  you shouldn't get upset when double faults  occur 

as this is what we signed up for because we think the reward of 

unreturned serve is worth it.. 



2. Does this opponent require me to move towards the risk side of the 

continuum? 

3. What are the least risky steps to take first to make my serve more 

offensive? I.E. You may be more comfortable adding slice spin before 

going out wide.  

4. Is my ground game good enough to be ok starting the point off neutral 

on my serve? If yes, then we can take pressure off of our serve and 

look for an extremely high serve percentage..  

5. Don't forget, many opponents can't handle a ball with no pace. So ask, 

can they handle slow balls? 

6. What's my mental makeup? Can I handle double faults or not. 

Perfectionists will have a tough time in the game of tennis and often 

can't accept a double fault. Can I recognize a good double fault where 

my intentions were good, but the result wasn't there yet? 

When getting into match play, make sure you're going through questions like 

these to reach the optimum level of risk on your serve.   Then you can start 

experimenting with placement and spins to change it up against your 

opponent. 

  

Similar to the serve, the return can be treated in the same respect. You want 

to find ways to neutralize the server.  If you are consistently getting your 

returns "in", now you can take a few more risks to get on offense. Ball 

placement, spins, and pace all play a factor. Ask yourself: "How can I keep 

the ball out of my opponent's strike zone?" Look for targets on the court. If 

your opponent does not like volleys, or coming to the net, don't return every 

ball deep back to them. Experiment with what makes your opponent 

uncomfortable. 

  

As I mention to those who have participated in a clinic or a lesson, always 

practice with a purpose. This is very important for the serve and return! The 

first step is to develop consistency in both. Once consistent, you can start 

experimenting with control, depth, spin, and power. 

  

I hope these friendly reminders help your game! 

  

 

Click here to access the Court Calendar to stay up to date on clinic themes, 

times, and court assignments! You can also find the start and end dates of 

each respective clinic. 

  

If you have any questions or would like to sign up for clinics or lessons, 
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please feel free to contact me! 

  

Thank you! 

In Memory of a Great Member and Friend 

 



 
 

News from a Distant NVTA Member 



Windmills, Papaya, Mango And 

Bananas.... 
 

......at Larry Lasch's tennis court in Thailand! 

 

Larry, with step daughter Siriporn.  

 

All NVTA members are welcome to stop by for 

tennis. 

Jan and Mike win Big! 

This is from the Sonoma Valley (Maxwell park) usta 1 day 

tournament..(10-22-16).....must win 8 games per round to 

advance. 

 

Jan Edwards and Mike Smith played 3 rounds for a total of 39 

games, (won it) 3-0 

 

......would be a great addition for the NVTA.......it is usta 

sanctioned........ 

 

Mike Smith 

Behind the scenes...... 

Our Webmaster...Sandy Eggers 

  

Sandy, upon request, shares a snapshot into her life outside of 

volunteering as Webmaster for NVTA: I've been playing tennis 

since I was a kid, competing in high school and junior college, and 

have participated in USTA tournaments and leagues since they 

started.  

 

I work full time for a software company in the mortgage industry 

managing a team who develop and implement custom solutions for customers.  

 

When I'm not on the courts, my other interests include golf, travel, real estate, and 

writing about all of those things. I also enjoy volunteering with my 2-year-old 



Cavachon Dexter, who is a certified therapy dog.  As a dog team, we visit local 

nursing homes and hospice care facilities. 

  

Thank you Sandy for all that you do for NVTA and our website! 

Behind the Scenes....... 

Norton Landscape  

 
Scot and Jackie Norton are a husband and wife team specializing in landscape 

maintenance.  They have been married for 31 yrs - which speaks loudly to their 

contracting business which has existed since 

1982.   

 

 

They work primarily in Napa, servicing NVTA with 

a smile and detailed work.  They have accounts in 

Vallejo & Yountville as well.  Scot and Jackie keep 

very busy with their 2 daughters and 4 

grandchildren.   

 

If you see them working hard at NVTA, say hello 

and give them a smile.  They do a great job and we 

appreciate their services.   

 

Thank you Scot and Jackie (Norton Landscape)! 

SNMWTL News 

The first-half of the 2016-17 Sonoma/Napa/Marin Women's Tennis League season has 

come to a close.  Our two teams in Division 4 did well against a very competitive field.  In 

Division 6, Joan Sibley's team came out on top-Congratulations! 

  

As of December 31, 2016, I, Nancy Gardner, will be resigning from the position of NVTA 

Club Rep.  If you are interested in acting as liaison between NVTA and the League, 

please contact Nancy Gardner at 944-1345, or ngondrycreek@gmail.com. 

Sportabout is Our local Tennis Shop! 
 

mailto:ngondrycreek@gmail.com


Membership renewals and sign-ups are now coordinated 

entirely by PBI.  So for keys, paying dues, or other related 

information, Izzy is the guy to contact. 

  

Clothing Specials from The Tennis Tree at Sportabout:  FUN 

FUN=Huge shipment of Fall and Holiday Bolle skirts and 

tops.  Awesome colors!  NVTA  members 

receive 10% Off New Arrivals.  Save way more on all past season 

apparel. 

 

The parade of new racquet models continue to arrive with improvements from Wilson, Head, 

Babolat, and Prince for players of all levels seeking stability and low vibration.  Of note, Demos 

are available for the new Wilson Blades, Triads, and Pro Staffs, the new Head Speed Graphene 

Touch, and Babolat's Pure Aero and Pure Drives. 

 

Sportabout now has Pickleball paddles, including Demos.  Pickleball, the fastest growing sport in 

America, is getting very popular in the Bay Area.  Yountville especially boasts a very large 

number of players, many who play tennis or who have injuries that  can withstand pickleball play 

when tennis is too demanding. 

 

Meanwhile, with the Holidays approaching, remember that Sportabout's prices are almost always 

the same or lower than what is found on-line racquet for racquet and shoe for shoe.   

Happy Shopping!! 

Tom at Sportabout  

3204 Jefferson St., Napa 

phone 255-8784 

Advertising Corner ~ Support fellow Members! 

Leaves may be falling but home prices are not! 

Let me help you with your real estate needs. 

 

 Marcus Perry 

Real Estate Broker/Owner 

Napa Valley Homes Today 

707.812.8280 phone 

marcussellsnapa@gmail.com  

www.napavalleyhomestoday.com  

BRE# 00847003 

Advertising Corner ~ Support fellow Members! 
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Create Your Own Home Court Advantage!  

376 Saint Andrews Dr., Napa  

Offered at $1,410,000 

New Roof and New Tennis Court! One of Only Six 

homes in Silverado Country Club with a Private 

Tennis Court! 3 bed  room 3 bath home with 

detached pool house/guest house on over 1/2 acre in 

Silverado Country Club! Home is in need of cosmetic updating. 

 

 

Call or Text Tom Lyons for a Private Presentation. 

707.363.9700 

TomLyonsRealEstate    

About Advertising  

100% of the proceeds from advertising in the Newsletter will go towards NVTA's High School 

Tennis Scholarship Fund. We encourage you to support our fellow NVTA tennis members. 

 

If you are interested in advertising, please contact Lorraine at napa10s@gmail.com 

Please Keep the Gates Closed!!  
 

If you are the last to leave the courts, please make sure the gates are closed and locked. We have 

found them left open overnight several times recently as well as the clubhouse doors.  

Vandalism has been a big problem in the past and we have spent a great deal of money on secure 

fencing and motion lights. PLEASE help keep your courts in good condition by locking up! None of 

us want extra repair expenses, right? 

 

Also, please remember to return the NEW rollers to the protective covers hanging on the fences.  

 
 

The NVTA Court Reporter newsletter will be published monthly. Please submit articles and photos 

to Lorraine Fazzolare at napa10s@gmail.com. 

 

See you on the courts! 

 

lorraine fazzolare  

napa valley tennis association 

 email: napa10s@gmail.com 

web: http://www.napatennis.org 
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